
March 2019
Dear Potential Applicant

An introduction and welcome from the Chair of Governors

Firstly, thank you for your interest in the post of Headteacher here at Notre Dame.  It is not my intention in these few paragraphs to duplicate information made available to you later in this pack or in the advert.  Rather, I would like to write briefly about some of the salient features of the college which have engaged the Governors’ attention in recent years.

The retiring Head, Mrs Frances Harrison, is recognised by all as an outstanding and inspirational leader who has served the college with distinction.  Mrs Harrison has worked at the school for over 32 years, such is her commitment to serving the young people of this area.  She has progressed through the ranks to her current position and has been influential in major changes to the school since taking on its headship ten years ago.

In 2011, Mrs Harrison asked Governors and Trustees to approve the transition from an all-girls school to a mixed school; a task that she has undertaken with great success.  The first group of boys entered Notre Dame in September 2012 and the school is now fully coeducational and oversubscribed with significant waiting lists for places in most year groups.  

The school moved from its historic buildings on Everton Valley in September 2013, to new state-of-the-art premises on Great Homer Street.

The college’s Vision Statement, which is enclosed, goes a long way towards clarifying what the school sets out to achieve and key to Frances’s success is that she has ‘been her own woman’.  We now need a new Head who equally knows his or her own mind whilst always seeing it as a vital strength to adopt a consultative approach; one who will lead and inspire the whole school community through the combination of expertise and experience, of talent and charisma that he or she is uniquely able to bring; and in particular one who will show the positivity and indomitable spirit required to return the school into the Ofsted category of ‘good’ after our recent designation of requiring improvement.  The job will demand vision and imagination, determination with good humour, fairness and balance of judgement, equanimity of temperament and a voracious appetite for hard work. 
We owe it to our students to help them improve their life chances to the maximum, especially in the inner-city community that we serve, and raising the level of examination performance is vital to this end and will remain an ongoing challenge and priority.  We also recognise that it is important that, as a Catholic school, we recognise that the education of the whole person is something that transcends the utilitarian and the measurable, and is a challenge and responsibility for us all.

The school is also responsible for Resonate Music Education Hub (previously the Liverpool Music Support Service), having been asked by the LA in 2009 to take on this role.  This arrangement is now fully operational: management of the service is under the college’s governance; all its staff are employees of the college, and the Head of Service is professionally responsible to the Headteacher.  There is much scope for the exploration of yet further cross-fertilisation between the college’s own performing arts activities and those of the Music Support Service, to their mutual benefit and students’ enrichment.

I hope that what I’ve outlined, together with the enclosed information, will enable you to judge whether the college’s ethos and the job’s demands match with your own experience and enthusiasms.  If the match is a close one, I very much hope that you will apply.

If successful in your application, you will find working here both demanding and rewarding.  You will have the support and fellowship of an excellent team of colleagues: senior leaders who will challenge you, but always collaboratively and in a spirit of loyalty; a whole staff community who respect their students and work for them with professional dedication; and a body of irrepressible students whom, you will agree, we are ultimately all here to serve.

I look forward to hearing from you and to learning more about how your own experience and beliefs fit you for the exciting role of Head of Notre Dame Catholic College.

With every best wish

Collette Rowlands
Chair of Governors


